









15 July 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

GCSE Examination Results Day - Thursday 20 August 2020

In light of the current situation, our GCSE results day will be different from previous years. To reduce risk of transmission we are unable to accommodate for all of Year 11 to receive their results at the same time.

We are providing two options for collection of results:

Options 1: Staggered collection from school – students only

Students can collect a printed copy of their results from school at these given times depending on the first letter of their surname. Parents will not be permitted into school on this day.

Surname	Collection
	time slots
A to B	09:00
C to F	09:30
G to I	10:00
J to N	10:30
O to R	11:00
S to T	11:30
V to Y	12:00

Students will sanitise their hands as they enter the building before collecting their results from the main hall. Once students have collected their results they will need to leave the school site but members of the Senior Leadership Team will be available to help students with any queries.

Students will not be able to remain on site for other collection time slots to see friends. We understand that this should be a time for celebration but we need to prioritise health and safety. We would also politely ask students not to congregate outside the building.

Option 2: Email sent to preregistered email address

We can email the results directly to you. Please complete the form by following the link below, so that we have your preferred email address. This form needs to be completed by Friday 14th August 2020. We will aim to send these emails out at approximately 10am.

Click here for the link: results.summerhill.info

As you are probably aware, the school has submitted the subject grades this year, using a formula provided by Ofqual. A huge amount of time and effort has gone into ensuring that these are fair and representative of each student's ability in every subject. These will then be scrutinised, and possibly adjusted, by the exam boards. School will receive the finalised grades the day before results day, in line with normal practice.

If you have any queries about results day please email us at assessment@summerhill.dudley.sch.uk

Yours sincerely

Martyn Palfreyman Headteacher